St Monica's Church in Wales Primary School



Head Teacher: Mrs A Cuthbert

Whitchurch Road Cardiff CF14 3JL Tel: 02920 233925

www.stmonicasschool.co.uk

24 January 2024

Dear Stakeholder

Determination of proposals: The proposed transfer of and establishment of nursery provision at St Monica's Church in Wales Primary School

I am writing to update you on proposals to

- Transfer St Monica's Church in Wales Primary School, Whitchurch Road, Cardiff CF14 3JL, into the premises currently occupied by Ysgol Mynydd Bychan, New Zealand Road, Cardiff, CF14 3BR.
- Extend the age range of the school from 4 − 11 to 3 − 11 by establishing nursery provision at the school to allow for 32 part-time places.

The proposed changes would take effect from September 2025.

Following the publication of a statutory notice in respect of the above proposals, the Governing Body of St Monica's Church in Wales Primary School met on 18 January 2024 to consider the proposals and an Objection Report.

It was noted that there no objections received to the proposals during the Objection Period.

The objection report is available to view on the school's website:

www.stmonicasschool.co.uk/

The Governing Body approved the proposals as set out above without modification.

The Governing Body was satisfied that:

- The consultation on the proposed changes was carried out in accordance with the requirements of the Welsh Government School Organisation Code (November 2018)
- The proposals were published in accordance with the requirements of the Code and contained all the required information.







- The proposals would maintain the current standards of education and provision at the school.
- The proposals would support the school to continue to improve education for all of their learners
- The proposals would ensure that the school provision offered meets the diverse needs of the local community
- The proposal would better support the school to be financially sustainable
- The proposal would provide an appropriate number of places for primary age and nursery age children.
- The proposed site arrangements are acceptable to the Governing Body of St Monica's Church in Wales Primary School.

The proposed changes were brought forward in partnership with the Council and are aligned to the Council's proposals in respect of Allensbank Primary School, Gladstone Primary School and Ysgol Mynydd Bychan.

At its meeting on 18 January 2024, the Council's Cabinet considered their proposals and approved their proposals as set out without modification.

If you have any queries or require additional information, please contact the school via email to Abigail.cuthbert@cardiff.gov.uk or by telephone to 029 2023 3925.

Yours sincerely

S Ademu

Sylvia Ademu Chair of the Governing Body, St Monica's Church in Wales Primary School





